W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

INTERNATIONAL DIVISION
BENJAMIN G. HORNING
DIRECTOR
PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR.
ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR

May 24, 1954

Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez, Dean Facultad de Medicina Universidad de Concepción Casilla 44 Concepción, Chile, S. A.

Dear Dr. Gonzalez:

Thank you for your letter of May 17 concerning Dr. Manuel Donoso, candidate for a W. K. Kellogg Foundation fellowship in neurosurgery. The Foundation will be glad to consider the request of the University of Concepción for a fellowship for him. It will not be possible to activate it before the 1955-1956 academic year in view of the fact that our fellowships are all committed for this year. I would suggest that he complete the application forms and forward them to this office as soon as possible.

Foundation fellow, Dr. Abel Olmos, will soon be returning to Concepción. He has made a splendid record in the United States and I am sure that he will make a fine contribution to the University of Concepción and the Regional Hospital upon his return.

With kindest regards to you and your charming family,

Sincerely,

Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.

BGH:go